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Town of Blue Mounds, Annual Meeting 7:00p.m. 
Thursday, April 27th, 2023, minutes 
Present:  Dennis Jelle -Town Chairman, Mary Ann Bellazzini-Town Supervisor, Rick 
VanDomelen-Town Supervisor, Amanda Burghy-Clerk, Curt Winter Deputy Clerk/Treasurer 
Un-approved 
 
ANNUAL MEETING 
Meeting called to order; Pledge of Allegiance was recited.   
 
Last year’s Annual Meeting Minutes cannot currently be located.  The clerk will continue to look 
for them to provide and post.  Discussion followed. 
 

PUBLIC COMMENTS 
Rick VanDomelen had questions regarding Lawn Mowing bids for the East Blue Mounds 
Cemetery.  Discussion followed. 
 
OLD BUSINESS 
We have a new truck that was ordered over a year ago, likely coming in August of this year.  
Discussion followed. 
 
The Board has decided to keep the Bobcat that we have instead of exchanging it each year for a 
cost.   
 
NEW BUSINESS 
We are waiting for bids regarding roadwork taking place in the Town of Blue Mounds.  Bids will 
be opened and reviewed on Monday, May 22nd at an Open Meeting. 
 
Landowner questions regarding Barton Rd.  Discussion followed. 
 
Landowner comments regarding Sand Rock Rd.  Discussion followed. 
 
Landowner questions regarding ATC and possible road damage.  Discussion followed. 
 
Landowner questions regarding the Townhall parking lot.  Discussion followed. 
 
Landowner question regarding Zoning.  Discussion followed. 
 
FINANCIAL REPORT 
Deputy Clerk/Treasurer, Curt Winter presented the Annual Financial Report. 
 
Audience question asking for clarification on our “Commitments” of $500,000 on the Financial 
Report.  Discussion followed. 
 
Current Fees/Zoning Fees – Review of current fees and zoning fees.  Discussion followed.  
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Mary Ann Bellazzini Moved to increase the Supervisors Annual salary from $5,000 to $6,000 in 
the year 2025. Rick VanDomelen seconded the motion.  Motion carried 3-0. 
 
Audience member brought up that the Clerk, Deputy Clerk, Treasurer, and Patrolman salaries 
should not be on the Annual Report since they are appointed and not elected.  The Board 
agrees we will remove those salaries from the Annual Report. 
 
FALL CLEAN-UP 
We did a fall clean-up last fall.  Will do it again in Spring 2024. 
 
Shred-It – Is there interest in having Shred-It come for a day?  Discussion followed.  The clerk 
will investigate having Shred-It come this fall. 
 
ANNUAL MEETING DATE NEXT YEAR 
Next Annual Meeting is set for April 16, 2024. 
 

ADJORN MEETING 
Rick VanDomelen moved to adjourn the Annual Meeting at 8:45p.m., Rick VanDomelen 
seconded the motion.  Motion carried 3-0. 
 
Respectfully, 
Amanda Burghy - Clerk 
 
 
This meeting is open to the public.  Additional Agenda Items will be posted at least 24 hours before the 
meeting at Town Hall and Online at http://townofbluemounds.com.    
 


